
 

Page 1 of 29 
Sounds Advisory Group Minutes 20 March 2023 

File Ref: C230-001-M02 
Record No: 2367933 

 

 
Present: Clr Faulls, Clr Innes, Clr Minehan, Clr Burgess, Monyeen Wedge (Queen Charlotte Sound), Ross 
Withell (Kenepuru & Central Sounds), Vic Koller (Moetapu Bay), Eric Jorgensen (Sustainable Seas), Wayne 
Boustridge (Te Whanganui/Port Underwood), George Shallcrass (Chair, Top of The South Wood Council), 
Rawinia Puna (French Pass), Shon Emerson (Kaiuma Bay), Dr John Cretney and Dick Kearlsey (Cissy Bay).  

Attending via Teams – Apology to members on Teams who were unable to join the meeting due to 
technical issues.  Poneke Rene (Rangitoto ki te Tonga/D’Urville Island), Emma Hopkinson-Young (Outer 
Pelorus/Te Hoiere), Lynley Perkins (Central Pelorus/Te Hoiere), Linda Booth (Duncan Bay), Sylvie Filipo 
(Environmental Manager, Te Ātiawa Manawhenua Ki Te Tau Ihu Trust). 

MDC Staff Attending: Oliver Wade (Environmental Scientist), Alan Johnson (Environmental Science & 
Monitoring Manager), Neil Henry (Manager Strategic Planning and Economic Development), Dr Sarah Brand 
(MDC Strategic Planner) Hara Adams (Kaihautū - Manager Māori Partnerships) and Bernadette Brooklands 
(Secretary). 

1. Welcome and Introductions –  
Members Dr John Cretney and Dick Kearsley (Cissy Bay), Shon Emerson on behalf of Gerry Gregg 
(Kaiuma Bay), Rawinia Puna (Te Aumiti/French Pass) and George Shallcrass (Chair of the Top of the 
South Wood Council).  Sounds Ward Councillors, Raylene Innes, Ben Minehan and Allanah Burgess 
(Māori Ward – MDC). 

2. Apologies – Vikki Ambrose (MPI), Jodi Milne (MPI), Dave Hayes (DOC), Gerry Gregg (Kaiuma Bay), 
Steve Murrin (Marlborough Roads), Ned Wells (MFA), Tim Greenhough (Okiwi Bay). 

3. Correspondence - Resignation of Rick Osborne (Forestry) and Ian Shapcott (Te Ātiawa 
Manawhenua Ki Te Tau Ihu Trust). 

4. Confirmation of minutes 15 August 2022.  
The minutes of 15 August 2022 were taken as read.  
Clr Faulls moved / Seconded Ross Withell.  Carried 

5. Actions from the previous meeting. 

 Action Person 
Responsible 

Outcome 

1 Enquire with the Council Compliance Team for an 
update regarding water quality in Lochmara Bay.  

Alan Johnson Completed.  

2 Clr Faulls and FENZ to liaise with Linda Booth 
regarding communications in event of an 
emergency.   

Darren Crawford 
(FENZ)/Clr Faulls  

Ongoing.   

FENZ and Civil Defense are 
reviewing the model.   

The Pelorus/Kenepuru 
community may have a coast 
guard vessel in Havelock 
which will have an operating 
ambulance.  

3 Share the Mussel Restoration Report and the 
King Shag Report with group.   
Link to the Mussel Bed Report June 2022 report 
has been added to the minutes 
https://www.marinefarming.co.nz/mussel-bed-
restoration/ 

Ned Wells Superseded 

Minutes for Meeting of the 
Sounds Advisory Group 

to be held at Scenic Circle Hotel 
(Marlborough Room) on Monday, 20 March 2023 

commencing at 10.00 am 
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 Action Person 
Responsible 

Outcome 

4 Portage update (ongoing item) Clr Faulls  Ongoing 

Making progress however 
still ongoing due to staff 
shortages, changes in 
management and road 
closures.   

5 Follow up with Marlborough Roads and 
Marlborough Lines regarding their notification 
system which may be a better way to 
communicate roading updates to areas without 
cellphone coverage. 

Clr Faulls/Clr Taylor  Completed 

Steven Neil from 
Marlborough Lines advised 
they have two staff members 
on call and will add any 
outages to their website.  
Dean Heiford from Council 
advised that there are no 
after hours staff to update the 
Antento App.   

6. Share the Significance Consultation Report. Vikki Ambrose (MPI) Superseded 

7 Provide results of the testing on the navigation 
aids testing in Havelock.  

Harbourmaster Completed 

8 Will the noise from the passageway in the 
Channels interfere with the whale’s sonar or the 
route they take into the Channels? 

Harbourmaster/DOC Completed 

9 Can DOC, and Rata Foundation can speak with 
MfE to work cohesively for pest control. 

Clr Faulls DOC an apology today  

10 Provide Vic with name of person to speak to about 
the possum traps. 

Clr Faulls  Ongoing  

11 Find out further information on the forestry plans 
at the upcoming Kaiuma meeting. 

Clr Faulls Superseded 

12 Provide your thoughts on meeting remuneration 
and travel expenses for SAG members to 
Bernadette.   

All Completed 

Two items received.  

13 Advice or a list of suitable plantings that the 
communities could plant to help with the effects of 
erosion from the rain. 

MDC If the erosion is for the 
colonisation of new slip faces in 
the Sounds, then Manuka and 
Kanuka are some of the best. 
Council website has information 
on plantings in the Sounds area 

Clr Faulls has spoken to 
James Mills-Kelly regarding 
hillside erosion for farming.  
Clr Faulls will arrange a 
meeting with farmers and 
landowners to discuss 
further.  

Invite Mike Aviss to our next 
meeting.  

14 Email the latest information to Tim re the Okiwi 
Bay Hall insurance assessment.   

Clr Faulls Completed  

15 Share copy of reimbursement paper with Clr 
Faulls.  

Linda Booth  Completed and emailed to 
the group by Linda Booth.   

Attendance: Clr Burgess arrived at 10.36 am  

6. TOR and Members Travel Expenses (Clr Faulls) 

 A discussion was held on the Terms of Reference.  The group noted the following amendments 
to be considered. 

I. That the member organisations should be nominated by their community and then this is 
approved by Council. 
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II. It should be clearly stated that this is also a voluntary position. 

III. In the Purpose of SAG section, the last two bullet points need to be reworded.   

a. Provide feedback on policy to MDC and Iwi through consultation processes. 

b. Note: that SAG is unable as a group to formally submit on policy for any agency, 
however members can coordinate submissions through their respective representative 
organisations. 

IV. Should forestry be listed on the TOR?  Alan noted that a new MPI engagement person, 
Simon Langley has been employed in Marlborough and would be a good person to have join 
SAG.   

V. Insert Forestry after MPI in the references.  

VI. New members to be added. 

VII. Change MFIA to the Top of the South Wood Council. 

VIII. Clr Faulls agreed that Shon Emerson is to formally take over from Gerry Gregg as the SAG 
representative for Kaiuma Bay.   

IX. Outer Queen Charlotte Sound representative remains vacant.  Clr Faulls and Clr Burgess 
may have a suitable representative in mind.  

X. The Duncan Bay representative Linda Booth has moved from the area, however, will 
continue in her role until she decides otherwise.   

XI. Can Fisheries be involved?  Action Point noted for Clr Faulls to speak to Ned Wells from 
MFA.   

XII. It was agreed to keep the four meetings per year with the option of one meeting per year off 
site from Council.  Monyeen Wedge suggested that one meeting per year be held in a 
remote area. Clr Faulls, Alan Johnson, Hara Adams and Rawinia Puna to have a 
conversation outside of this forum to discuss further.   

XIII. Remove ‘co jointly chaired’ as Clr Faulls is the only Chair.  

XIV. Travel expenses.  Clr Faulls advised that an invoice can be sent to Council via Alan Johnson 
for travel expenses.  Thoughts on accommodation expenses and time taken to attend 
meetings was discussed.  Thoughts were – 

a. Giving up time from their day job. 

b. As a Health and Safety issue accommodation should be an option. 

c. It is a voluntary position, however payment for fuel would be appreciated. 

d. Is SAG beneficial for Council/Sounds residents/DOC?  If yes, then travel expenses 
should be reimbursed.   

e. It was asked what other community groups do?  Council policy currently states that travel 
can be reimbursed but not accommodation.  Other community groups are more urban 
based, and their members are not travelling in from the outer Sounds areas.   

f. Some resident’s associations do assist their representative with fuel costs.   

g. Clr Faulls noted that the group is aware that fuel is expensive, and the general cost of 
living has increased. 

h. One member noted that volunteering for your community does not require payment. 

i. Members can make their own decision to apply for payment.   

XV. Can the Rangitahi be involved?  Clr Faulls noted that a Rangitahi member from the Youth 
Council or a school Council would be a good idea to bring in the younger generation’s 
perspective.  Please advise Clr Faulls if you know of any suitable young person.   

XVI. Linda Booth from Duncan Bay provided written feedback via email to Clr Faulls.  This was 
emailed to members to read post the meeting.  Linda’s comments are noted below -  

I do not agree with payments being made to SAG Members other than a small contribution 
for mileage.  
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As a SAG member we are also representing the specific areas, providing the conduit to 
Sounds Communities.  If these Representatives require any further payment or 
reimbursement of any kind, (travel, accommodation, connectivity, etc) perhaps they should 
be in communication with the local community groups they are supporting with the expenses 
being picked up by these communities. 
Another point for discussion is in regards to communications in emergencies.  Today has 
provided a very valid example of how important other forms of communication are.  In the 
last emergency in the Sounds area, this was found to be a very important lacking point.  This 
was also the case in the recent North Island emergencies.  This has been portrayed to 
Council many times, yet we see no movement or consideration for the outlying areas. What 
is/has been done with this? 
In regards to roads, it appears the old problem of maintenance is still the main problem.  A 
lot of work in Tennyson has been completed, however the ongoing maintenance of the 
culverts is of a concern for resident from Penzance Bay area with many blocked culverts. 
It appears several SAG meetings have been cancelled over the more recent times.  Can I 
suggest that two dates are set for each Meeting (four times per annum) with a confirmation a 
month prior.  This would then allow for Council staff to be accommodated for meetings. 

XVII. Feedback from Lynley Perkins - I understand if some members wish to be reimbursed for 
travel expenses however, I do not believe there should be a meeting remuneration. 
Personally, the meeting has great value, it is informative and provides a great opportunity to 
understand the workings of council. And I enjoy the chance to meet the other community 
representatives, Councillors, and industry members. I have known that we were able to claim 
for our travel expenses and I remember that in the very beginning of my involvement with 
SAG that I did claim once. However, I chose not to again, I am happy to give back and feel 
that I gain so much through my connection with this group. 

XVIII. Feedback from Rawinia Puna  
Payment for travel 
I will use my own travel distance as an example;  
Bulwer to Picton is 3 hours 50 mins, therefore return is 8 hours approx. – 340kms.  (This is 
literally one day of travel to attend up to a 5 hour hui. 
The other representatives may have similar distances.  
State Services kilometre rate for 2021-2022 is - 83 cents per km? 
Payment for attendance 
There is preparation for the meetings.  Reading documents prior and after the meeting.  
Attendance and input at the meetings and then presenting to our French Pass community 
group.  
SAG attendees have no funding.  SAG members like myself have a day job therefore we 
lose a day’s salary from our own jobs.  Plus, one day’s travel. - (2 days) 
Zoom meetings – Wi-Fi connection is not constant in Bulwer.  
Kanohi ki te kanohi hui is always best.  Culturally and respectfully, this is best considering 
there are only 4 meetings per year. 
Payment for attendance should be in place. 
Payment for accommodation the day before 
Health and safety must be considered “fatigue and tiredness” happens.  To expect a 
representative to drive 7.5 hours with some breaks.  Is too much for the health and wellbeing 
of that person. 
Absolute focus and concentration of driving is paramount, and sometimes the road 
conditions can be treacherous as well.  Driving at night can worsen the travel. 
I therefore recommend representatives who travel with a time and distance like myself is 
provided accommodation in Blenheim or Picton, the day before the hui. 
Questions: 
The TOR document states payments are made to members for travel reimbursement.  This 
has never happened (?). 
One night’s accommodation should also be provided where the meetings are held? 
Attendance payments, SAG members lose a day’s wages to attend, or two days if they have 
to travel 7.5 hours return?  Others that attend are paid by their respective employer, e.g. 
DOC, MDC, and MPI? 
Should meetings be held in a meeting room at the MDC and in Picton?  Other venues that 
have been used e.g: Chateau Marlborough, later last year, is expensive to hire? 
Should meetings alternatively be held in SAG areas at least one of the 4 meetings? 
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XIX. All thoughts will be collated and then reviewed by Clr Faulls and Alan Johnson to share with 
the group.  Changes will then be put forward to Council.  

XX. Council lawyers will need to review the changes. 

Nautical and Coastal Science Update (Oliver Wade, Environmental Scientist)  

 Oliver introduced himself to the new members today and explained the role of the Nautical and 
Coastal Science team. 

 The removal of an oil rig from the Taranaki area is underway and it will be towed into Admiralty 
Bay this week and then taken out of the country on the MV Blue Marlin which is a 
semisubmersible heavy lift ship.  Oliver and his team who are trained in oil spills will be on 
standby at the site in case of any oil spills.  YouTube video of the MV Blue Marlin can be seen 
here https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G28oAqoYXbs 

 Oliver advised that the parchment worm is dense in some areas such as Anakiwa.  It appears to 
be sporadic in its habitat locations.  The worm has a fan but this in enclosed within the tube of 
the worm.  It lives on the seafloor in muddy or soft areas and can form a mat that covers large 
areas of the seabed.  It is highly likely to be the same variety as what was found in the Hauraki 
Gulf.  It is not known where it originally came from.  Oliver advised not to break up the 
parchment worm as this spread’s particles.  If you remove the parchment, it must be in a 
completed piece.    

 

Image 1:  Chaetopterus chaetopterus-A (Parchment Worm) 

Questions/Answers 
 It was asked if the ballast water on the MV Blue Marlin is discharged into the bay?  Oliver noted 

that the ballast water must go through its process 12 nautical miles out from the bay.   

 Does the MV Blue Marlin and the oil rig go through a biosecurity check?  Oliver advised that it 
does.  As the ship failed its last biosecurity check, the project was delayed. 

 It was asked by Monyeen Wedge what has caused the red algae bloom in Lochmara Bay.  The 
algal bloom will be affected by climate change.  Read further about the algal blooms here 
https://www.mpi.govt.nz/fishing-aquaculture/recreational-fishing/where-unsafe-to-collect-
shellfish/what-are-toxic-algal-blooms/ 

 Oliver noted to please email him any items for the next meetings. 
Oliver.Wade@marlborough.govt.nz    

 Please contact the Nautical and Coastal team if you or the community have any issues they 
would like discussed.   

7. August Weather Event Recovery (Neil Henry – MDC Manager Strategic Planning and Economic 
Development 

 Neil Henry presented the PowerPoint on the Sounds Future Access Study.  See Appendix 1 
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Questions/Answers 
 It was asked how many kilometers of the roads have been assessed by Geotech engineers.  Clr 

Faulls noted that Emma Speight from Waka Kotahi advised that the huge number of areas are 
being assessed and then collated.  This information will then assist with the allocation of funds 
from Waka Kotahi and the government.  

 It was asked by Monyeen Wedge if people who do not use the roads in the Sounds eg such as 
boat access only areas like Lochmara, will these rate payers need to contribute?  Neil Henry 
noted that this is still being worked on.  

 It was asked why Cissy Bay residents are charged an extra $99 on their rates to assist with 
roading upkeep in their area?  Clr Faulls noted that this would be a Waka Kotahi question, 
however Steve Murrin is an apology today. 

 Clr Faulls noted that filling out the census form does provide a huge amount of information for 
the areas such as the Sounds.  This will be helpful for infrastructure conversations going 
forward.   

 Clr Faulls noted that it is important that the community respond to the surveys and attend the 
community meetings so that all information is collected for Santec to provide correct information 
in their report.   

 Ross asked how are the costings being done for boat access only areas?  Neil advised that the 
water access areas are still being looked at to assess safety factors such as if another event 
happens and the current roading network is disrupted. 

12.45 pm - A short break was taken, and the meeting resumed at 1.15 pm. 

8. Fresh Water Policy (Dr Sarah Brand – MDC Strategic Planner)  

 Dr Brand shared her PowerPoint presentation.  See Appendix 2 

 Further information can be found at www.environment.govt.nz  

 You can participate further by accessing the Council website 
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/environment/freshwater-management/have-your-say-on-
freshwater 

Questions/Answers 
 Monyeen Wedge asked if the wetlands would be captured in the project.  Dr Brand advised that 

if it is a natural wetland, they will be captured.  

Attendance - Hara Adams left the meeting at 1.47 pm. 

9. DOC Update (Dave Hayes) 

 Dave provided a written update as he is an apology for the meeting today – See Appendix 3 

10. Sounds Representatives Updates 

Rangitoto ki te Tonga/D’Urville Island – Poneke Rene 

 Due to technical issues at the meeting venue no update could be taken from Poneke.  

Kenepuru & Central Sounds Residents Association (KCSRA) - Ross Withell  
 Lack of maintenance of the roads and culverts is still an issue.  There are 20 culverts that need 

to be replaced.   

 Locals have been employed to assist with repairs of potholes and clearing the road of 
blockages due to Marlborough Roads being overwhelmed with repairs.   
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Sustainable Seas – Eric Jorgensen 
https://www.sustainableseaschallenge.co.nz/our-research/marlborough-sounds-regional-study/  
https://www.sustainableseaschallenge.co.nz/news-and-events/newsletter-archive/  

 Current projects are Restoration by Design, Shellfish Restoration and the Blue Cod Project. 

 Eric and Oliver Wade will present on the Restoration by Design at our next meeting.  Action 
Point Noted. 

Attendance - Oliver Wade left the meeting at 2.02 pm. 

Moetapu Residents Association (Mahau Sound Outward Bound) – Vic Koller 

 Ongoing road issues. 

 A large mob of deer was sighted in the area.  The community fundraised for a helicopter crew to 
cull the deer.  An excellent outcome of 70 deer being culled.  DOC completed a follow up and 
believe there are still approximately 40 deer left in the area.   

 40 volunteers assisted with the wasp eradication in the area. 

 Vic reported a boat in the area is causing vibrations due to the high level of noise it emits.  The 
boat in question has not been formally identified as yet.   

o Clr Faulls advised Vic to find out name of the boat and report it to the Harbourmaster. 

Marine Farming Associations – Ned Wells 

 No update given as Ned is an apology for todays meeting. 

Queen Charlotte Residents Association – Monyeen Wedge 

 Monyeen spoke to commercial divers taking large amounts of sea cumbers from Lochmara and 
questioned why they can do this.  

o Eric Jorgensen advised that the commercial divers have a licensed quota.   

o Clr Faulls to enquire further with Fisheries NZ.  Action Point Noted.  

 Lochmara has had several power outages over the past few months.  One such outage lasted 
for five days which proved disruptive to residents.   

 Monyeen wanted it noted that there is suitable access at the Lochmara foreshore for a large 
helicopter to land if required for an emergency. 

Te Whanganui/Port Underwood/Port Underwood Residents Association – Wayne Boustridge  

 Wayne spoke to the vulnerability of the roading in the Port Underwood area as there is only one 
way in and one way out.  This led to a community consultation as people need access to food 
and medical treatment when the roads are closed.   

o Clr Faulls to provide Wayne with the Emergency Management Operations Centre (EMOC) 
contact to assist with a contingency plan.  Action Point Noted.  

o Clr Faulls advised that it would be helpful to invite Dave Parsons and Gary Spence from 
EMOC to attend our next meeting to talk about contingency plans.  Action Point Noted.  

Top of The South Wood Council – George Shallcrass 

 Nil further updates. 

Te Aumiti/French Pass – Rawinia Puna  

 The community has dissipated with several residents moving out of the area.  Mainly the elderly 
community or people with Yellow/Red stickered homes.  The community have been working 
together to support each other during these difficult times.  

Duncan Bay Residents Association – Linda Booth  
 Due to technical issues at the meeting venue no update could be taken from Linda.  

Outer Pelorus - Emma Hopkinson-Young – Apology  
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Central Pelorus (Hopewell) - Lynley Perkins 

 Due to technical issues at the meeting venue no update could be taken from Lynley.  

Okiwi Bay – Tim Greenhough – Apology  

Cissy Bay – Dr John Cretney 

 Dr Cretney spoke to the Freshwater Submissions and how their community use a small water 
treatment plant for 25 people that requires e coli testing twice a year, however does not require 
resource consent. 

 The other issue for the community is when there are power cuts, there are no phone lines and 
not all people have access to a generator.  A discussion was held on the pros and cons of 
Starlink which has been spoken about in previous meetings.   

 As Dr Cretney will be on leave for our next meeting, Dick Kearsley will take his place.  Mr 
Kearsley attended today’s meeting to familiarise himself with the group.   

Kaiuma Bay – Shon Emerson  

 Positive growth in the Kaiuma Bay area which on the downside has made the fragile roading 
system very busy. 

 Thank you to Waka Kotahi for the hard mahi they have done so far. 

 Kaiuma Bay have also sent a letter to Waka Kotahi regarding tourists driving in the centre of the 
road on blind corners and there is restricted vision with high grass growth on the side of the 
roads. 

 Shon noted that Kaiuma Bay has two community shared septic systems which are serviced 
each year and funded by the community.  Insurance on the system is expensive and difficult to 
obtain.  

 Te Ātiawa Manawhenua Ki Te Tau Ihu Trust – Sylvie Filipo  

 Due to technical issues at the meeting venue no update could be taken from Sylvie.  

Clr Updates – 
 Clr Minehean attended a farmers meeting where the outcome was that farmers did not want the 

barging for transporting animals as the cost is too high and is not a long term solution. 

 It was asked if Waka Kotahi do not fix the roads, can the locals?  

 It was asked if a house is yellow stickered, how can you get it repaired if the trucks cannot get 
in? 

o Clr Faulls will ask Waka Kotahi to make a clear statement in their next newsletter.  Action 
Point Noted.  

 Clr Innes has attended the community meetings regarding the road to recovery and has found it 
helpful to see the damage firsthand and hear the community’s perspective. 

 Clr Burgess thanked the group for having her as part of the Sounds Advisory Group.  Clr 
Burgess also supported having the younger Rangitahi attend these meetings. 

11. General Business and next meeting – Monday, 19 June 2023 (venue - Committee Room, 
Marlborough District Council) 

 2023 Meetings – 

1. Monday, 28 August (venue – Committee Room, Marlborough District Council)  

2. Monday, 27 November (venue TBC) 

 Clr Faulls expressed condolences to the whānau of Laurance Etheridge from Te Aumiti/French 
Pass who recently passed away.   

 Alan Johnson advised that the Council Working for Nature (WfN) grants are opening up in April.  
Please spread the word to your communities.   
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 Alan Johnson noted an agenda item for the next meeting will be the Council Environmental 
Plan.  Action Point Noted.  

 Shon Emerson advised the group of an excellent book called One Hundred Havens, The 
Settlement of the Marlborough Sounds by Helen Beaglehole.  The book is an informative read 
on the history of the Sounds. 

Action Points from the meeting. 

 Action Person Responsible 

1 Clr Faulls and FENZ to liaise with Linda Booth regarding communications 
in event of an emergency.   

Darren Crawford 
(FENZ)/Clr Faulls  

2 Portage update (ongoing item) Clr Faulls  

3 Can DOC, and Rata Foundation can speak with MfE to work cohesively for 
pest control. 

Clr Faulls 

4 Provide Vic with name of person to speak to about the possum traps. Clr Faulls  

5 Invite Mike Aviss and James Mills-Kelly from MDC to speak on suitable 
plantings that the communities could plant to help with the effects of 
erosion from the rain. 

MDC 

6 Arrange a meeting with farmers and landowners for James Mills-Kelly to 
speak on hillside erosion.   

Clr Faulls 

7 Presentation on the Restoration Project.  Oliver Wade and Eric 
Jorgenson  

8 Speak to Ned Wells from MFA if fisheries can be involved in the Sounds 
Advisory Group. 

Clr Faulls 

9 Enquire with Fisheries if the commercial divers have a licensed quota for 
taking sea cucumbers from Lochmara Bay.  

Clr Faulls  

10 Provide Wayne Boustridge with the Emergency Management Centre 
contact to assist with a contingency plan.  

Clr Faulls  

11 Invite Dave Parsons and Gary Spence from the Emergency Operations 
Centre to our next meeting to speak contingency plans.  

Clr Faulls 

12 Ask Waka Kotahi if they can make a clear statement in their next 
newsletter regarding yellow stickered homes and truck access.  

Clr Faulls  

13 Agenda item for the June meeting will be the Environment Plan. Alan Johnson 

 

There being no further general business, the meeting closed at 2.56 pm.   
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Appendix 1: Sounds Future Access Study – Neil Henry 
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Appendix 2: Freshwater Management - Dr Sarah Brand   
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Appendix 3:  DOC Update - Dave Hayes 
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